MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF CHINO VALLEY

TUESDAY, APRIL 24, 2018
6:00 P.M.

The Town Council of the Town of Chino Valley, Arizona, met for a Regular Meeting in the Chino Valley
Council Chambers, located at 202 N. State Route 89, Chino Valley, Arizona, on Tuesday, April 24, 2018.

Present: Mayor Darryl Croft; Vice-Mayor Lon Turner; Councilmember Mike Best; Councilmember Cloyce

Absent:

Staff

Present:

)

2)

b)

Kelly; Councilmember Corey Mendoza; Councilmember Jack Miller

Councilmember Annie Lane

Town Manager Cecilia Grittman; Town Attorney Andrew McGuire; Economic Development Project
Manager John Coomer; Police Chief Chuck Wynn; Police Lieutenant Vince Schaan; Public Works
Director/Town Engineer Frank Marbury; Development Services Director Jason Sanks; Associate
Planner Alex Lerma; Community Services Director Scott Bruner; Administrative Technician Kathy
Frohock (videographer); Deputy Town Clerk Vickie Nipper

CALL TO ORDER, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE; ROLL CALL

Mayor Croft called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

INTRODUCTIONS, PRESENTATIONS, AND PROCLAMATIONS

Presentation of Outstanding Citizen Awards to Jayden Kennedy and Strad Beazen for going above
and beyond normal civic responsibility by assisting the Chino Valley Police Department in

apprehending a shoplifting suspect actively attempting to flee from pursuing officers. (Chuck Wynn,
Police Chief)

Chief Wynn introduced Officer Jeff Pizzi and Sgt. Mike Pereda as the officers involved in this
incident. Officer Pizzi described the incident wherein the two young men pointed out the suspect’s
whereabouts to the officers. Chief Wynn then presented the Outstanding Citizen Award to the
young men.

Presentation of Commendation to Officer Fernando Silva and Officer Justin Angel for performance
above and beyond the call of duty by saving the life of a community member on March 2, 2018.
(Chuck Wynn, Police Chief)

Chief Wynn described the incident involving a drug overdose and presented the Life-Saving
Award to the two officers.

Chief Wynn also recognized Animal Control Officer Angela Olander as the State of Arizona
Animal Control Officer of the Year; Officer Sophia Newton for receiving her FAA drone pilot
license; and Officer Tiffany Farmer for completing the nine-week canine certification training.
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